

July 9, 2002

Mr. Gary Avins, President Firepower Displays Unlimited, Inc. P.O. Box 4085 Princeton, FL 33032

Dear Mr. Avins:

The fireworks display that your company provided for our annual Riverfest July 4<sup>th</sup> Celebration was spectacular. The show was completely ready by mid-day and it started exactly on time. It was by far the best show we have had for this event and as a result we would like to contract with your company for next year right away. Our budget will be at least the same as this year but because of the great show we hope to attract additional sponsors to increase the budget even further.

I also want to thank Chip Hardman and his crew for their outstanding and highly professional work. Our Fire Marshall was very complimentary of the way the display was setup and the safety measures that were employed. We would like to request Chip again next year if he is available.

On a final note I want to thank Steve Jamison for his great advance work to make sure that everything was planned and ready. Even though the barge company made some last minute changes on us Steve personally checked out the new barge and the loading arrangements to make sure there would be no loose ends.

Since the 4<sup>th</sup> I have heard nothing but great comments on the show from the public and the other event organizers. In fact at our event critique meeting held this morning the first thing everybody said was, "Book Firepower for next year's show right away!" I look forward to hopefully working with you for many years to come.

Don Paight

Sincefely.

Executive Director

Cc: Steve Jamison